The regular meeting of the Beverly Town Council was held Monday, July 12; 2021, at 6:30 pm in council chambers of Beverly Town Hall. Mayor Burns called the meeting to order in the presence of recorder Connie Pingley, members Debbie Stalnaker, Matt Lewis, Becky Weese, Katie Whittaker and Robbie Moyer. Visitors present: Town Clerk Robin Wilson, Kenny Weese, and Mark Scott. Mayor Burns led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance and prayer.

With all members having received copies of the minutes, Robbie Moyer made a motion to forego the oral reading of the July12, 2021 minutes and to accept the minutes as submitted. Motion seconded by Mrs. Stalnaker. All in favor.

Curley Ray has requested to bring his used car lot to Beverly with location to be at the church parking lot. Discussion concerning this matter determined that zoning isn't appropriate for a car lot in the area.

# PLANNING COMMISSION ZONING

The zoning board will be five members, three of the five members have to be Beverly residents for at least 10 years. Terms are, one member – serve 1year, two members will serve 2 years, and two members will serve 3 years. September 9, 2021 at ten o'clock will be the planning commission meeting. Mrs. Stalnaker made the motion to except terms and also meeting on September 9<sup>th</sup>. Mrs. Weese seconded. All in favor

# **OLD BUSINESS**

A motion was made by Mrs. Weese to approve three business licenses that have been turned in at this point. Motion seconded by Robbie Moyer. All in favor.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

The Randolph County Fair requested a donation for the annual Fair. Becky Weese made a motion to donate \$2,000 to the Fair Board. Motion seconded by Matt Lewis. All in favor.

August 9, 2021 PAGE 2

The Suddenlink 10-year renewal and also the Sequil Communication Bid were both tabled to next meeting.

A motion to reappoint Debbie Stalnaker and Matt Lewis to the Personal Board was made by Becky Weese and seconded by Robbie Moyer. All in favor.

The Alarm purchased for Town Hall work properly. The company ask if council would sign a three-year contract which would keep monthly charge of \$379.00 per month the same. Matt Lewis made the motion to sign the contract and it was seconded by Katie Whittaker. All in favor.

## POLICE CHIEF VANSCOY REPORT

The Chief requested \$940.00 to purchase uniforms and etc. for Josh Wilson the Town Full Time Police Officer.

### FINANCIALS AND INVOICES:

A motion was made by Robbie Moyer to pay the invoices for August 2021. Seconded by Becky Weese. All in favor.

### **UPDATES & INFORMATION**

Motion made to adjourn by Robbie Moyer, seconded by Mrs. Weese. Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm

MAYOR: ANDY BURNS

RECORDER: CONNIÉ PÍNGLEY